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Minutes of Meeting of Gunlake Quarries Community Consultative Committee 

held at Marulan Community Hall at 10.00am on 12 August 2022 

1) Attendance:   

Don Elder (Chairman), Ken Wray (CM), Marie Pender (CM), Jackie Harding (CM), Tony 

Mulvihill (CM), Geoff Kettle (Gunlake), Andrew Wade (Gunlake), David Kelly (Gunlake), 

Ron Switzer (CM), Scott Martin (GMC), 

2) Apologies:  Ed O’Neil (Gunlake), Cheryl Bell (CM), David Blissett (CM), Mayor Peter 

Walker (GMC), Councillor Jason Shepherd (GMC), David Humphreys (CM) 

3) Declaration of pecuniary or other interests: Nil 

4) Minutes of meeting held on 1 April 2022 were confirmed. 

5) Business arising from the Minutes:  

a) Company blasting and road signs – GMC Road Safety Officer has reviewed road signs 

and is comfortable with current situation, but will continue to monitor the transport 

route.  Gunlake has a blast protocol which informs local residents prior to blasts 

taking place. 

b) Transport route speed limit, CCC to continue to advocate for reduction in speed limit 

to 80 km/h. 

6) Correspondence 

a) Letter from Ken Wray with additional comments on Company’s reply to comments 

made by members of the public on its Continuation project proposals. 

b) Correspondence between Chairman and Goulburn Mulwaree Council on Council 

representation on the CCC. The CCC is not a Council committee. Happy to have 

Mayor Walker attend CCC meetings ex officio, with Cr Shepherd as official delegate 

and Scott Martin as alternative. SM to discuss council representation on CCC with 

GMC. 

c) Letter from DPIE to Chairman regarding amendments to CCC guidelines. Chairman 

has replied and sent suggestions. 

d) Correspondence from DPIE regarding the Bitzios report on the Quarry Continuation 

Project 

7) Company Report (attached with the minutes). 

8) General Business  

a) Overtaking of trucks by car(s) on transport route has recently been observed. 

b) Maintenance on transport route – The entire GMC road network is suffering and 

there are delays in having work crews attend the haul route. Tony Mulvihill 

suggested private contractors be employed to do the work. Noted that Divalls had 

done the previous patching. Gunlake has discussed this option with council 

previously. 
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c) Ken Wray noted recent load limit restriction on red Hills Road, now approved by 

GMC which will help with trucks trying to bypass the RMS weigh station. 

 

 

9) Next Meeting 

The next meeting is to be held at 10.00am on Friday 2 December 2022 at the Marulan 

Community Hall. 

The meeting closed at   10.55am. 

 

 

Confirmed       Chairman 


